
























 

 

 

Board Meeting 
24 May 2018 

Paper Number 5.4 

 
 

From CPRE Wiltshire, Charmian Spickernell, CPRE Wiltshire Vice-Chairman 

 

Question One 

Experience has shown that without a flourishing town centre the economy dies and without 

all important links to it, the centre ceases to flourish, so how is it proposed that the 

Wichelstowe Southern Access Route will help Swindon town centre? 

Response 

The design and access strategy for Wichelstowe has prioritised sustainable modes of travel, 

promoting walking, cycling and a quality bus corridor.  Due to the close proximity of the site 

to the town centre the potential is there for a significant number of non-motorised journeys 

that will support the local economic aspirations.    

In addition, we continue to see significant investment in the town centre that is both 

improving and diversifying the offer.  Developments like Wichelstowe increase investor 

confidence because they recognise a growing market of potential customers and visitors to 

the town centre.  Public transport connections into the town centre are excellent as is 

availability of parking for those wishing to travel in by car. 

Question Two 

It is noted and supported that it is important to encourage the use of public transport.  The 

link from Wichelstowe to the town centre via Red Posts Drive will be bus only at peak times 

so in order to go to and from Wichelstowe to the rest of Swindon will other road traffic have 

to go round through Junction 16 at peak times? 

Response  

When the peak hour bus restriction is introduced at Redposts Drive, other road traffic will 

be required to use one of the other three exits from the Wichelstowe site (Croft Road, Mill 

Lane South and the Southern Access). 

Question Three 

Given the interest of TransWilts Trains for a stop at Blagrove, what connection is proposed 

to a future Blagrove Rail Station? 

Response  

Swindon Borough Council currently has no plans involving a station at Blagrove. 

Question Four 

Given that traffic from Wichelstowe will have right of way, will the junction on Wharf Road 

have traffic lights to allow traffic from Wroughton to access the motorway? 

Response  

The new junction at Wharf Road will be a roundabout.  As such, none of the three incoming 

roads will have right of way over the others, and it is not currently anticipated that the 

junction will require traffic lights. 
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